Class 5 Visit – 16th March 2017
Focus – Additional Needs Group Interventions
I joined Class 5 after morning playtime. Mr Campbell was playing some classical music to the children to help them relax and focus for the next lesson. Prior to playtime the children had been working on the concept of time in the hall, Mr Campbell now quizzed the children to see how much they could remember. He talked to them about the use of fractions in time. The children were given sheets with clock templates to work on. They drew hands on the clocks with their rulers, working independently with some teacher and teaching assistant support. Mr Campbell would ask the children to try to work out where they had gone wrong if the clock hands were drawn incorrectly and to try to work out the correct answer for themselves.
The Additional Needs Groups run from 12 – 12:30pm and include Basic skills/spelling/phonics, Gross/Fine motor skills/Numicon Basic Maths, Socially speaking, Keyboard Skills/clicker 6 over 4 days per week with all children focussing on handwriting on Fridays.

I followed one of the class members to a group starting with Basic skills/Spelling/Phonics led by Mrs Billington. The session reinforced teaching on short and long vowels and spelling tricky words. To do this Mrs Billington wrote nonsense words on the board that the children had to decode. She quizzed the children on identifying which sounds were long a and short a.

Next I joined the Gross Motor skills group outside led by KW.  The children were playing What’s the time Mr Wolf?, I learned that games like this support their gross motor development as well as coordination, core strength and body control. Netball and hockey are also played in this session and use of the outdoor play equipment.
Then I joined the Socially Speaking group led by Miss Williams. They usually start off reading cards which pose questions such as ‘What is your favourite topic at school?’ And ‘What do you want to be when you grow up?’ to initiate conversation. Then they look at a themed picture showing lots of images, we looked at a jungle picture and Mrs Williams asked the children questions such as ‘What type of noises would you hear? What might you be able to smell? Everyone was encouraged to participate and I noticed that no one was forced to join in if they chose not to.
Thank you to Mr Campbell, Mrs Williams, Mrs Binnel and all the children of Class 5 for allowing me to join them in their groups.

Linda Paul

Parent Governor
